
 
First Coast TIM Meeting 

Tuesday, September 15, 2009 
 

 
Meeting Minutes 

 
The list of meeting attendees and the Meeting Agenda are attached to these meeting minutes. 

 
� Peter Vega welcomed everyone to the meeting and handed the meeting over to Donna Danson. 

 
�  Donna stated the purpose of the meeting.  This meeting is meant to get all of the TIM Team 

Members together, improve communications, go over recent incidents and try to find ways to 
improve. 

 
� Donna then asked if anyone had any objections to the minutes that had been e-mailed out for 

the previous meeting.  No objections were made. 
 
� Donna then introduced Patrick Odom with Central Office and Charlie Creel with PBS&J, who is 

the Central Office TIM Consultant. 
 
� Patrick thanked everyone for being here and briefly spoke about what the Central Office is doing 

with TIM statewide.  Central Office is looking at the Performance Measures to see how they can 
continually improve on Statewide TIM Performance and looking into new initiatives to expand 
the Statewide Program and assist the Districts more with their Teams. 

 
� Next Charlie Creel commented on the training initiatives that they are undertaking statewide.  

This includes the work that has been going on locally with FHP and the Transportation Planning 
Organization to create training modules for first responders.  The Statewide goal is to train every 
first responder by the end of next year. 

 
� Terry Carr then asked if this team would be getting any of this training. Charlie responded that 

there are going to be several types of training and some of the training would be available even 
on-line. 

 
� Pete then asked if the agencies that clean up environmental spills need to have FDOT permits 

to clean up the accident site. Kenton stated that there is no need for any formal permitting to just 
notify the maintenance guys. If permits were to be required then the permit process would take 
extra time and would cause the chemicals/materials to penetrate more of the soil causing a 
need for a more extensive and costly clean up. 

 
� Next on the Agenda was the Construction Update.  

 
Mike Goldman gave the construction update and passed out handouts with the projects listed 
1. This weekend there may be another traffic shift on I-10/I-95, the I-10 eastbound lane will 

shift.  We are also adding more signage in there, which was brought up by FHP that there 
was insuffcicent signage. 

2. New Chaffee Road/Cecil Commerce Center Interchange will probably open in the next 
month. It will help with some of the traffic in the morning going down Chaffee Rd. 

3. JTB-Kernan to Hodges will be getting widened.  Hopefully this will go by quickly as the 
Contractor is motivated to get it done. 

4. Kenton then asked Mike if 95 southbound at JTB, would Superior be cleaning up the 
striping that is being scraped off of the road. Because it is getting into the storm drains. 



5. Ben Bright then added that on SR 207 and I-95 in St. Johns County this Project will be 
starting and the Contractor would be doing lane closures.  Closures will start at 9pm. 

6. Pete Vega then asked if the I-10 / Chaffee Road Interchange will now have 2 exits, one 
will be the Chaffee interchange as well as the new exit.   Mike responded that this was 
correct. 

 
� The Emergency Operations Center update was next on the agenda.  Ed Ward stated that there 

are no new updates.  It has been a good year with the Forest Fires and Hurricanes. 
 

� Donna provided a spreadsheet of the incidents since the last TIM meeting. Ed Ward tracks the 
incidents and maintains the spreadsheet.  This spreadsheet has been attached for reference. 

 
1. Kenton stated that the incident on SR 207 in St. John’s County had incorrect information on 

what was in the vehicle. There needs to be better information as to the cargo in the incident 
to better protect the responders. The driver is mandated to know what his cargo is, so the 
responders need to ask him and if he doesn’t know then he needs to find out. 

• Dave Fachko added that some items if carried in small containers do not have to 
have a placard on the truck. So every responder needs to do their due diligence to 
find out what was on board. 

2.  St. Johns Sheriff office stated that with the miss-identified cargo at SR 207 what may have 
happened was that the original accident was the JEA cargo and while the accident was 
being cleared another semi carrying cooking oil drove by with the cab of the truck on fire. 
This may have caused the confusion. 

3. Pete then suggested that Donna and Kenton should work with fire rescue to provide a 15-
minute training on hazardous cargo at a future training. 

 
� Greg Gaylord then gave the Road Ranger update 
 

1. There has been an increase of vehicle breakdowns but nothing major. 
 
� Next Craig Carnes discussed the diversion route maps 

 
1. Craig asked that anyone interested in providing comments or suggestions, please forward 

them to Donna Danson. New diversion route CD’s will be sent out in the next month or so.  
2. Pete then asked the members to please take a look at the diversion routes and give us 

some comments on if we can improve things. 
 
� Next, Donna asked Pete Vega to provide ITS and 511 updates 
 

1. Jim Scott will be retiring at the end of the month 
2. The District Secretary has resigned and FDOT will be advertising for a new District 

Secretary. 
3. Donna will be attending the District 3 Midway offices TIM meeting in order to coordinate and 

communicate incident between districts. 
4. ITS had our work program to go through and has asked for Projects on I-95 from Nassau 

county up to US 17, and I-10 out to US 301. 
5. Pete gave information about the ongoing ITS projects, Phase 7 which is SR9A in the North 

East Quadrant. Construction is set to begin in July of 2001. Also there is Phase 8 on I-295 
and will be less challenging then phase 7. Phase 6 on I-95 from I-295 south interchange  

6. Pete also talked about the Arterial road projects, which are changing out the signals in 
addition to CCTV’s and some DMS. SR21, US17, Phillips Hwy, US1 in St. Johns County are 
also on the list to get started. 

7. RWIS – North Florida TPO has given funding to do 10 RWIS stations on major bridges 
throughout the area. 

8. RTMC Project- North Florida TPO has funded $ 7.1 million to help fund the RTMC along 
with JTA trying for a Tiger Grant from Feds to fund the project. 



9. RISC- there have been 3 instances and 2 were successful in meeting the clearance goal. 
The District 2 program is going very well and FHP has done a great job determining what is 
and what is not a RISC incident. RISC should only be called when it is impacting traffic. 

10. North Florida TPO has provided additional funding for the Road Rangers, which will allow 
the Road Rangers to have the full 8 routes they had originally. 

11. Central Office is tracking complaints for each district. D2 is averaging 1 or less per day when 
others are averaging 10 or more per day. 

12. Pete asked for everyone to provide comments and if they are having issues to please let 
Pete or Donna know when you made the call and from what phone number. The 511 
consultants can review the call to see exactly why the issue occurred. 

13. Ed Ward then asked Pete why there was a 1-hour-old update on 511 this morning on I-10 
that stated congestion due to incident when there was none. Pete said that there are no 
CCTV’s in that are so TMC couldn’t see the back up and may have been estimating when it 
would be cleared.  Pete will provide an update to the group. 

 
� Kenton asked Pete what had been done to improve the traffic flow for the off ramp at the I-95 

/JTB Construction. Pete responded saying that there is improved signal timing and that the 
contractor expedited the widening of the ramp and people are getting used to the construction 
being there. 

 
� FHP Aggressive Enforcement Program Statistics- Over the Limit Under Arrest 

 
� FHP made over 540 arrest for DUI between August 21- September 7th 

 
 
� First Coast Responders Safety Training has been completed 

� Rakesha Sharma from HNTB provided a summary of the training modules and 
handbook. 

 
� John Long and Joey Osteen from Florida Gas Transmission Company gave a presentation on 
their facilities in the state and the importance of the Sunshine Law (call before you dig). A handout 
was provided which included the emergency number for Florida Gas Transmission Company. 

 
 

� Donna asked if anyone had anything else 
 
� Next TIM meeting will be on November 17, 2009 

 
� There were no further questions and the Meeting was adjourned. 

 
 
UPDATE 
 
Pete spoke with the TMC Operator immediately after the TIM meeting regarding the 511 Message that 
Ed Ward had asked about during the Meeting. The Operator told him that at approximately 8:30am the 
message was taken off of 511. She was then called at 8:45 AM her TMC Supervisor, Ryan Crist, was 
headed west on I-10 and he notified her that congestion still remained. A I-10 Road Ranger Operator 
also heading west and confirmed the same information soon thereafter. She placed a new congestion 
message on the system for an additional 30 minutes to cover this congestion, then it was removed. 














